Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: December 30, 2019

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman David Patch, Selectman Vicki Garland

Visitors: None Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:45 PM.

Chairman Chandler placed a telephone call to Transfer Station Manager, Donald Miller, to check to see if we now have enough staff. Miller replied that he could use more help on Saturdays and Sundays. There are three full time workers but only one of the part time employees work on one weekend day. Chairman Chandler stated that we had a young gentleman stop by the office that would like to work at the transfer station so we will send him an email to see if he would be interested in working weekends.

The Bartlett Library had submitted a warrant article to be placed on the town warrant to change the purpose of the library capital reserve fund and appoint the Selectmen as agents. The Selectmen reviewed the article and unanimously supported and approved placing it on the 2020 town warrant, so there is no need for a petition.

The Selectmen reviewed building permits, signed checks and letters during the course of the meeting.

There being no one on the agenda and no further business to discuss the Selectmen adjourned the meeting at 04:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.